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Asking the People! 
AS THE GOVERNMENT has recently discovered, when you ask the people what they think, they 

donõt always say whatõs expected ð and they donõt necessarily side with ôthe experts õ.  At a local 

level, we have not (yet) had a  referendum on any issue but we do have many opportunities to 

express our views.  Consultations come along in various shapes and sizes.  As a Society, w e have 

recent ly been involved in two quite contrasting  ones. 

The WDC Draft Local Plan , which went to consultation for a per iod of six weeks  in the Summer , 

represents very many man -years of effort by the local council .  It attracted over 3000 responses .  

When these are analysed, a significant task in itself  requiring the employment of three  members 

of staff , they will be found to r ange from single -issue NIMBY objections  through  to lengthy 

detailed review s fr om organisations with wide -ranging  interests .  WDC has pledged to take them 

all into account  and is already talking about ôhot subjects õ ð those on which many comment s have 

been received .  Details of our Society response , in which we invested quite a lot of effort , can be 

found in Andrew Taylorõs piece (pp2 -3), which replaces our regular Planning This Quarter feature.  

Meanwhile , on a much smaller scale , but on a subject close to the heart of many Society 

members, WDC has commissioned Atomik Architecture to conduct a public consultation on the 

current facilities on The Rye , and to do a feasibility study to establish what form new facilities and 

improvements could take.  ôThe expertsõ in this case are expected to deliver their 

recommendations within a six-week timescale,  start ing  off with very little local knowledge and 

wholly dependent on ôthe peopleõ to tell them all they need to know.  We look forward to the 

results with interes t.  
Jackie Kay 

   

THE EMPTY PLINTH  in the High Street is a 

sad reminder of the plight of the Red Lion  

statue seen here in the back of a van being 

taken to receive much -needed expert 

attention.  A  banner on the portico gives 

details of how people can help to secure its 

future . 

At our AGM back in June , Society members 

were united in the ir  view that we should òDo 

something!ó.  The Society is pleased to be 

associated with the Bucks Free Press 

campaign  to restore  this feature of our town.   

See p15 for further i nformation.  
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Planning: Our Local Plan response

OVER THE LAST couple of months,  the Planning Group has been chiefly preoccupied with Wycombe 

District Councilõs evolving Local Plan and the related Reserve Site Liaison Groups: attending meetings, 

analysing do cuments and collating views, culminating in the submission of our response to the draft 

Plan in early August.  Local Plans are produced every 5 -10 years but this one is particularly 

troublesome because the abolition of the South East regional planning proc ess means that each 

authority now has to commission its own economic and housing forecasts in accordance with the 

guidance in the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) .  This  slim document was designed largely 

to mollify property developers, replacing generations of sound planning policy and guidance , and was 

foisted on local authorities by central government.  

Central government policy envisages a rapid 

increase in house building ð an aspiration 

shared by all major English political parties ð 

and place s the burden of finding space for all 

this building on local planning authorities.  If 

authorities fail to make adequate provision, 

developers can pick the spots they favour based 

on their own commercial interests ð regardless 

of local community and infras tructure needs ð 

and their plans are likely to be approved by 

national planning inspectors over the heads of 

local authorities.  

Unpalatable though it is, the evolving Local Plan 

is an attempt to meet government demands on 

housing and other development, whi le protecting 

areas considered unsuitable.  To this end, we 

have been forced to accept the principle of 

building on the long -standing greenfield Reserve 

Sites, and a review of the local Green Belt 

against the stated aims of Green Belt policy.  

With these i ssues effectively beyond our 

influence, we were generally impressed by the 

coherent approach WDC has taken in drafting 

the rest of the plan.  We can only hope it is 

robust enough to protect what will be left of our 

countryside and discrete local communitie s for 

generations to come.  

Housing requirement inflated by 20%  

Having said this, the ôobjectively assessedõ 

housing needs figures upon which the entire 

Local Plan is based appear to be fundamentally 

flawed ð an issue that needs to be addressed if 

the Plan is to be taken seriously.  

The Bucks Housing and Economic Needs 

Assessment (HEDNA) document, prepared by 

research company ORS and consultants Atkins, 

provides the statistical data upon which the 

draft Local Plan is based.  As early as the end of 

last year w e questioned why the Objectively 

Assessed Need for housing had been set so high 

ð in particular why there appears to be a 20% 

uplift that lacks robust justification ð but we 

have yet to receive a satisfactory response.  

The effect of the uplift is that the draft Local 

Plan states that Wycombe District needs to 

accommodate about 15,011 additional dwellings 

(from 2013) to 2033.  We believe the correct 

figure should be 2,218 lower at 12,793.  We 

consider it highly undesirable to allow the 

development of excess housing that will attract 

incomers from London and surrounding areas, 

putting additional strain on our already 

overstretched infrastructure and land resources.    

If the 2,218 -dwelling uplift is found to be 

erroneous and removed, this in itself would be 

unl ikely to affect the status of most greenfield 

sites currently proposed for development.  The 

Plan envisages that Wycombe District will be 

unable to meet all of its housing need, with the 

rest potentially to be accommodated in 

Aylesbury Vale District: reduc ing housing 

numbers would serve chiefly to make 

negotiations with Aylesbury Vale easier.  

However, it might also allow for proposed 

development sites in the Area of Outstanding 

Natural Beauty (AONB) to be spared.  

We feel it is important that WDC does not 

proceed on the basis of a mistakenly inflated 

housing numbers assessment that may be used 

as a precedent and baseline in future similar 

planning exercises.  In our Local Plan 

consultation response,  we went into some detail 

on this issue, and hope for a sim ilarly non -trivial 

response.  

Our full consultation response covered a wide 

range of issues. Here are a few òhighlightsó. 

Safeguarding our heritage  

We were somewhat disturbed by the lack of 

consideration of heritage issues.  The draft Plan 

lays down six dis trict -wide strategic objectives, 

including commitments to ôCherish the 

Chilternsõ (all about natural beauty and 

environment) and ôChampion Town Centresõ 

(social and economic activity).  We have 

proposed an additional objective:  

Treasure the districtós built and industrial heritage:  

Protect, nurture and promote the historic fabric of 

High Wycombe's town centre. 

a) Ensure listed building owners repair damage in 

a timely and appropriate manner, using penalties 

for enforcement if necessary. 
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b) Council officers to visit òat riskó buildings and 

agree repair plans with owners. 

c) Develop a strategy for opening up ancient 

passageways wherever possible. 

Of course itõs not our job to write the words of 

WDC plans, but something like the above would 

be nice to see!  

Gomm Valley & Ashwells  

The Reserve Sites are the subject of a separate 

process through Liaison Groups, so we refrained 

from commenting further in the Local Plan 

consultation ð with the exception of Gomm 

Valley & Ashwells.  Recent proposals for this site 

envisage an increase in housing units to up to 

640, and development extending almost the 

entire length of Gomm Valley to within a short 

distance of the Ashwells site.  The increase in 

units is said to be because there will no longer 

be a requirement for outdoor  sports on the site, 

but we do not accept that removal of this green 

space requirement should result in additional 

built development.  We are concerned at the 

prospect of both damage to landscape character 

and destruction of the physical separation 

between  High Wycombe and Tylers Green.  

WDC specifies an undeveloped break of 

approximately 170 metres between the Gomm 

Valley and Ashwells developments.  While this 

may be conside red sufficient to constitute a 

ônature corridorõ ð depending on what form of 

nature  is expected to pass along it ð it is 

insufficient to provide adequate visual 

separation between the two settlements.  We 

have suggested that the required separation be 

increased to 500 metres to limit damage to the 

visual amenity of the area and to mainta in 

substantial separation between High Wycombe 

and Tylers Green, as envisaged in earlier site 

proposals.  

Bassetsbury Allotments  

We do not believe the Bass etsbury Allotments 

site is well -suited to housing because of access 

issues and proximity to the Funges  Meadow 

nature reserve.  The residential designation 

conflicts with a proposal to establish a heritage 

centre and associated heritage trail, which has 

received support from the High Wycombe Town 

Committee.  We support the heritage centre 

proposal in princi ple ð particularly in view of the 

notable industrial history of the Wye corridor 

and the nearby Bronze Age settlement ð and 

would like the Society to become involved.  

It may be that the site can accommodate some 

limited residential development alongside th e 

heritage centre but, if so, it should be subject to 

conditions:  

All housing on the site to be affordable, managed 

by a housing association serving the immediate 

local area; 

Vehicular access to be through the Wye Dene 

development; 

Any residential development to be kept well back 

from the boundary with Funges Meadow nature 

reserve, so that there is no visibility or 

disturbance of one from the other. 

Small -scale commercial development  

We welcomed a proposed requirement for 

development to respect the characte r and 

appearance of buildings and their surroundings, 

but doubt that it would be enough to deal with 

garish and insensitive shopfronts in historically 

sensitive surroundings such as High Wycombe 

High Street.  We suggested adding:  

ðAvoid features which, through colour, materials or 

design details, cause a clash with its surroundings 

and/or historic setting.ñ 

Protecting the AONB  

We have objected to two proposals for major 

housing developments in the AONB, which also 

happen to be in the Green Belt.  The NPPF 

requires great weight to be given to conserving 

landscape and scenic beauty in Areas of 

Outstanding Natural Beauty, and that planning 

permission should be refused for major 

developments, except in exceptional 

circumstances.  The countryside within the 

Chil terns AONB is the greatest asset that 

Wycombe District possesses, and we would like 

every possible measure taken to safeguard it 

from development.  

Andrew Taylor 

 

 

Temple End Residents Association 
A NEW RESIDENTS Association has formed in Temple End and we  are delighted to welcome them as a 

group member of the Society.  Their Chairman, Stuart Kelly, has  lost no time in getting to grips with a 

number of issues affecting their immediate locality, from preserving their heritage to making sense of 

the parking a rrangements.  One interesting issue he has  brought to our attention is the Bucks County 

Counci l means of licensing areas for c ultivation .  If residents wish to maintain an otherwise unkempt 

area which belongs to BCC as the Highways Authority, they can purc hase a licence from BCC for 

permissio n to do so, but the cost is £135  and it lasts for only 18 months.  Thereafter you can be fined 

for maintaining it  unless you renew the licence ! 
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Terriers Farm Liaison Group 
AT THE INAUGURAL MEETING of the Terriers Farm  Liaison Group at the end of January 2015 , when 

considering the overall timescales for the project, it was thought that a planning application could be 

submitted for development as early as late 2015.  Since then,  progress has been surprisingly slow.  

We visited the site as a group in April 2015 , and 

were surprised to find that developers were 

erecting fences to control access so they could 

create some bor e holes .  The f ences restricted 

access to large areas that had been used over 

many years for recreation al purposes.  The site 

visit gave the group members a good 

understanding  of the whole site and the 

limitations that would need to be addressed .  

Restrictions included those imposed by : an 18ó 

gas main  running und erground through the area; 

an 11Kv overhead electricity cable ; and a 

number of ponds adjacent to the Terriers 

Conservation Area.  We looked  at the existing 

hedgerows and trees as it was felt that the green 

corridor from Kings Wood through to the AONB 

and Grange Farm needed to be maintained and 

the ôLadyõs Mileõ bridleway running along the 

northern side of the site needed to be protected.  

It was about the time of this visit that the 

proposal for developing Terriers House was 

being formulated and it was felt that th e two 

developments needed to sit sym pathetically with 

one another.  

After t he site meeting , however,  everything about 

this reserve site seemed to slow down , with fairly 

infrequent meetings which were to enable WDC 

to produce the draft development brief outlining 

thoughts on how the developmen t should sit on 

the land, with areas for housing, green space 

and community facilities and what infrastructure 

the site would require.  With Gomm Valley being 

the preferred location for a primary school and 

with Terriers Farm having a more level area this 

became a more suitable location for sports 

facilities as the site adjoins the existing 

Hazelmere recreation ground.  The existing farm 

buildings located near Kingshil l Grange were 

also thought to comprise  a suitable location for 

possible community use.  

At the last two meetings things have progressed 

more rapidly , with initially a possible route for  a 

road through the site with its primary access of 

Kingshill Road between Green Road and the 

Terriers roundabouts .  Other access points were 

discussed which coul d go onto the Amersham 

Road.  At our meeting in August this year we 

were advised that the Draft Planning Brief 

should be produced ôthis month õ for prese nting 

to the members to approve.  T his will then go to 

consultation during September.  We were also 

shown the councilõs new Residential Design 

Guidance document which would help with 

setting out the site.  

It is anticipated that the developers will be 

holding an exhibition of the proposals for the 

Terriers Farm area during October of this year , 

probably at St . Francis Church.  

Andy Cole 

Margaret's Garden 

WE HAVE MANAGED to get to the garden each week despite holidays.  The weather has recently been 

kind and we have got wet only on a couple of Tuesdays .  Thanks to the people who have donated 

plants to us.  Th ere were also a number of plants left over from the last Mill Day.  We make sure t hat 

everything is found a place.  

There has been a lot of  interest in the fruit on 

the fig tree with one  lady taking a couple of figs 

and bringing back a small jar with a del icious 

concoction in it.   Unfortunately, she hasn't been 

back again and didn't leave us her recipe.  There 

are still a few large figs on the tree.  (Or at least 

there were before the Millers went to work on it!  î 

Editor.) 

We have had some lovely children in  the garden , 

little boys in particular taking a ke en interest in 

the Mill wheel ; we always tell them when the 

next Mill Day is going to be and hope that they 

will come back and see it working.  We have also 

had poets an d painters finding inspiration!  

On a downside we do have an awful lot of beer 

cans and wine bottles to take home to recycle 

considering it is supposed to be an alcohol -free 

zone.  But I suppose it is a very special place in 

which people can sit and watch the world go by.  

We just wish they wo uldn't throw the ir  rubbish  

all over the garden and into the river as well.  

Julie, Irene, Dave and Wendy 
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The Hughenden Quarter Takes Shape 
A REMARKABLE TRANSFORMATION is underway on the old CompAir (Broom & Wade) and De La Rue 

(Harrisons) sites behind Hughenden Road.  We have got used to the 12 student accommodation blocks 

beside Hughenden Avenue, but they will soon be joined by The Hughenden  Gardens Extra Care 

Retirement V illage, with 260 apartments , which is planned to open in 2018 .  The steelw ork and 

concrete looks a bit daunting but it will be  better  when complete and it will make a considerable 

contribution to meeting the housing needs of a sector of High Wycombeõs population.  Another project, 

the Star & Garter Home for disabled servicemen a nd their families, will accommodate 75 people, some 

of them (just a few?) from the Wycombe area.  The site has been cleared but construction has yet to 

begin.  A new Spine Road is now open to pedestrians an d cyclist s.  Tree -lined to ôbri ng Hughenden 

Park i nto the townõ, it is designed in the modern style ð low kerbs, single carriageway for most of its 

length ð unlike Hughenden Avenue.  (Why didnõt the BCC engineers speak to their colleagues who are 

doing such a good job on the alternative route around the t own centre?)  The Hughenden Stream along 

the edge of the site  has a new footpath alongside it.  It seems the Council is worried about what 

walkers might make of the untidy back gardens of Hughenden Road properties.  So what better than to 

create a new hous ing site HW9 there in the Local Plan!  Meanwhile, new family housing on the old 

Harrisons site on the other side of Hughenden Avenue is already occupied by happy buyers . CW 

Once to have been a BCC Day Centre 

and new Area Office.  Now it will be a 

Marstons Family Pub.  

Weõve all got used to the student accommodation in Hughenden Avenue.  

Daunting steelwork at Hughenden Garden Villageé 
But it will look nice when itõs finished! 

Nice spine road built in the modern 

style is already open to walkers.  

The back gardens donõt help the 

view across the Hughenden Stream, 

but WDC thinks this could be 

housing zone HW9 in the new Local 

Plan!  

Signs of activity on the Star & 

Garter site.  
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Transforming the West End at All Saints 
NEARLY FOUR YEARS ago, the winter 2012 edi tion of this Newsletter included outline plans  for the 

redevelopment of the West End of All Saints, the area below the tower.  After three years of 

consultations with the Diocesan Advisory Committee, English Heritage (now Historic England), the 

Georgian So ciety, Victorian Society and the High Wycombe Society, the detailed process of securing a 

faculty (i.e. planning permission) from the diocese was followed, resulting in several changes to the 

plans and another round of consultation with the amenity  societi es.  The contracts went out to tender 

last November and the works were finished in early July.  I can now report on a highly successful 

transformation.  So what has changed?  

The elaborately carved 

font , designed by the 

eminent Victorian archi -

tect G.E. Street in 1875, 

has been moved, from the 

centre aisle  to a new 

Portland stone plinth in 

front of the north door.   

This opens up the West 

End and provides a clear 

view of the beautiful west 

window by Hardman, 

dedicated to a 

parishioner, 

John Edwards 

who die d on 

16 th  April 1878. 

The wooden 

cover has been 

suspended from 

the rafters 

above the font.   

The new 

position 

enhances the 

view from the 

South door.  

It took some 

time to find a 

creative use for 

the glazed neo -

gothic double 

doors designed 

in the late 

1750s b y Henry 

Keene, architect of the Guildhall.  They have 

been moved from below the tower and erected in 

a new attractive framework to screen off the 

chancel from the Lady Chapel , which shows 

them off to much better advantage.  

The Tower area has been cleaned, repainted and 

emptied of centuries of clutter.  New oak 

cupboards have been fitted on either side, and 

carpet laid.  Soft lighting and heating have been 

installed.  In winter this may well be the warmest 

part of the church!  

The main West doors have been re placed with 

light oak ones, with window s enabling the church 

to be viewed from outside.  The doors will 

usually be kept open wide since lockable new 

inner glass doors have been installed just inside.  

A gallery has been 

created above the new 

West End entra nce 

area and provides 

much needed storage 

facilities.  It can be 

entered from a small 

door off the stone 

staircase (discreetly 

hidden behind 

cupboard doors) to the 

bell chamber.  The 

small door was 

the original 

entrance to an 

organ loft which 

was erected i n 

1783 and taken 

down after the 

organ was moved 

in 18 58 to the 

north chancel 

aisle.  The new 

gallery is very 

spacious and will 

be used by the 

choir on special 

occasions.  From 

their singing 

positions they will 

enjoy a superb 

vista of the 

central aisle 

down to the East 

End.  

Below the gallery is another set of glass doors 

into the main body of the church.  

These works are a splendid enhancement to nine 

centuries of architectural development since the 

re-ordering of the East End in the early 1990s , 

and Streetõs major restorati on and redesign of 

All Saintsõ Church back in 1874 -77.   Successive 

generations of High Wycombe residents have 

cherished and embellished our parish church.  

That tradition continues.  Next comes the 

restoration of the South Porch, on which I  hope 

to report in a coming Newsletter.  

David Snoxell 

In addition to being a Society trustee, David is a 

member of All Saintsó Fabric group. 

Looking West ð New doors  

Looking North ð new view from the South Door  

Looking East ð from the gallery  
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Transforming Wycombe Marsh 
WORK HAS RECENTLY been undertaken to transform an area of land below advertising hoardi ng on 

the A40 opposite Wycombe Marsh Retail Park into an attractive bank with shrubs and hanging 

baskets.   Many readers will be aware of some of the background.  For several years the Ryemead and 

Abbey Police Neighb ourhood Action Group (NAG) had  been conce rned about the derelict land  which is  

owned by JC Decaux, a large company.  Two former c hairs of the NAG , Peter Batchelor and Sue 

Cavalier , were particularly frust rated about the lack of problem -solving for this site.  The site has been 

contaminated for ov er three  decades by fly -tipping, littering and lack of maintenance.  

In May 2015, I approached JC Decaux with a 

sketch plan and with a view to a peppercorn 

lease to renovate the area.  A two-year lease was 

signed on 6 th  December 2015 , at £500 pa.  On 

14 th  December , six large shrubs were planted 

professionally at a cost of £460.  These are  

mahonia, forsythia, magnolia, holly, a fir and red 

robin.  Clearance work began o n 1st January 

2016  and the first phase completed in mid -July . 

The site was in a far worse state than 

anticipated.  118 bags of rubbish and two skip 

bags were filled and large single items like 

corrugated iron  were also found and removed .  

In places, particularly on the East side, the 

rubbish and fly -tipping was knee -deep.  This was 

mainly  metal  and plastic , but included car tyres, 

paint pots, barbed wire, drink cans and bottles, 

plastic sheeting, prams, metal pipes and spikes, 

car parts, nuts and bolts,  and cigarette lighters.  

The site is still not fully cleared.  

Another challenge was that only  sycamore tree 

stumps and cow parsley was growing there.   

About 3 2 tree stumps have been removed;  there 

are still 10 more.  The front ôhedgeõ is sycamore 

with extensive root systems.  

In terms of horticulture, the area is a ôdry bankõ 

with minimal rainfall due to the overhanging 

trees.  It  is steep, at nearly 90 degrees  in places, 

but in full sun on spring and summer days.  The 

upper area of the bank is ho me to large 

numbers of rats and  rat holes are visible.  It is 

largely unsuitable for volunteers , with me tal 

such as nails and studs penetrating footwear.   

Rat droppings are present.   The bank is slippery 

and powdery and all the more hazardous from 

tree stumps and camouflaged metal including 

spikes.  

The aim was for the bank to become 

manageable within two  years.  With no electricity 

or water supply this is difficult.  Hand tools are 

preferred due to care needed to remove metallic 

objects.  Professional advice has been taken and 

authors such as Carole Klein referred to on the 

subject.  Digging on the bank resul ts in 

unlimited rubbish production and landslide.  The 

reclamation of small areas at a time has been 

attempted.  Application of mulch to the surface 

has enabled a small area for wildflower seeding 

and planting.  Currently, cornflower, poppy,  

primrose, cows lip and about ten  other flowers 

are doing well.  A rockery has b een made to the 

south -east corner , on top of fly -tipped hardcore 

too embedded to remove.  Gypsophilia and  

aubretia are amongst the alpine plants.  

Weeds and roots have been partially suppressed  

on the central part of the bank with membrane 

and artificial grass.  The possible a lternative  of 

Envirotec sedum covering was looked at, but 

was too expensive.  Hanging baskets have been 

chained to the walkway, are watered daily and 

have back up water sup ply through ôglobesõ.  

Hardy shrubs have been planted under the 

walkway including lavender and dwarf buddleia.   

Rats have been seen taking a shower under the 

hanging baskets, if recently watered.  

To the west side of the bank, wild flowers are in 

existence and bird and butterfly seeds have been 

sown.   The soil here is shallow and less 

contaminated as this side is elevated.  

Significant rubbish ð wire, wheels, cans and 

bottles ð were cleared fro m within and at the 

base of the  sycamore hedge , which ha s been 

cli pped regularly to achieve shape and prevent 

suckers emerging.  Gaps in the hedge are 

closing and lonicera was planted in the gaps 

with less than anticipated success.  Removal of 

the hedge would be a significant task , with roots 

spreading several metres und er the bank.  

Ongoing maintenance of the bank currently 

takes volunteers approx. 30 minutes daily.  

Regarding contamination  in a general sense, soil 

testing has been sought.  Unfortunately, the 

current minimum quote is £1900, but 

sponsorship will be sought t o pursue this aspect.   

The survival of certain plants and not others is of 

interest to some firms.  

Phase 2  will commence in October  with bulbs, 

winter flowers and replanting of the popular 

baskets.  Passers-by have donated £25 towards 

these baskets.  There will be further rubbish 

removal.  

I am the leaseholder and am restricted by 

finances, hazards and the sketch plan appended 

to the lease.  The reclamation of  ôBatchelorõs 

Bankõ hopefully now fulfils  some of the 

aspirations of previous NAG Chairs.   A fuller 

report will thank volunteers, companies and 

grant makers.  This will itemise expenditure.  

The total cost to date is over £2,000.  

Julia Wassell 
 



THE HIGH WYCOMBE SOCIETY 8 NEWSLETTER AUTUMN 2016 
 

 

From One War to Another 

IN THE AUTUMN of 1901, local newspapers were full of the latest 

reports of casualties  in the Boer War.  Against that backdrop, the arrival 

in High Wycombe of a 26 -year-old lady , ready to take up the role of 

headmistress of a new school for girls , was not considered newsworthy.  

With only 18 pupils initially enrolled, and with limited tempo rary space 

allocated within the Technical School building in Frogmore (Clock 

House), few could have predicted what was to come.  

By the Spring of 1917, the local newspapers were once again full of 

personal wartime tragedies , as The Great War took its toll, but this time 

the sad and unexpected news on the home front that the young 

headmistress of Wycombe High School had died following an asthma 

attack was also covered at great length.   At the time of her death, the 

school was once again in temporary accommoda tion as their building 

had been requisitioned for use as a hospital.  

In her sixteen yearsõ residence in our town, Mary 

Christie fought  and won many battles on behalf 

of her girls.  Not least was a continual search for 

better premises.  As the schoolõs rep utation 

grew, so the number of pupils in her care 

increased ten -fold.  Additional classroom space 

was found first in Frogmore House across the 

road from the Te chnical School , and then  in an 

extra iron bui lding . 

In 190 5 plans were drawn up for new 

ôpermanentõ purpose-built accommodation.  

Miss Christie reviewed them and suggested  

improvements.  The school moved into its new 

home  the next year and for a while it must have 

seemed settled .  A picture in the school archives 

shows Edwardian la dies assembled at t ables 

outside the se school buildings for Speech Day.   

The cemetery can clearly be seen in the 

background.  

A few weeks later many similarly -clad ladies 

attended  the stone -laying ce remony for a 

sizeable extension including facilities to provide 

for cooking  and laundry to be taught , two small 

music rooms  and a ôhomelyõ dining room.    

Above The Technical School in 1895, a few yearsõ before 
Miss Christieõs arrival. 

Photo Courtesy of the Bucks Free Press BFP:05748  

Below Frogmore House in which additional classroom 
space was located in 1903.  

Photo Courtesy of High Wycombe library RHW:24003  

Speech Day 1911  
Photo courtesy of Wycombe High School Archives  

 

Gathered for ceremonial stone -laying  
Photo courtesy of Wycombe library ref RHW:0129 5 
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But in 1914, the buildings were requisitioned for 

military purposes , giving Miss Christie only 

twenty -four hours õ notice to vacate the premises.  

The school moved to two houses on the London 

road, the first ôBedford Houseõ known to many 

later as Crown House School a nd most recently 

as the  temporary home to Bowerdean nursery.  

The second , known in Miss Christieõs time as 

ôOxcroft House õ, is now home to Seymour 

Taylorõs Account ants.  

Wartime conditions brought an increase in the 

number of girls boarding in houses in Wycombe.  

In 1916 , Mary Christie took over the former 

Christ Church Vicar age to use both as her own 

home and as a ôhostelõ for girls .  She called it 

Kimblythemont.  

After a brief retur n to their so -called ôpermanentõ 

accommodation, the girls were once again 

moved, this time to the newly -vacated Royal 

Grammar School buildings (behind St Johnõs 

hospital ruins).  

The ôpermanentõ school building s to which they 

returned a fter the war, were later  used by Lady 

Verney High School after Wycombe High School 

moved to the top of Marlow Hill.  Tucked away in 

Lady Verney close, a small part of the or iginal 

building survives.  C onverted into flats in 1993, 

it was  named ôChristie Courtõ in memory of Miss 

Christie . 

As we approach the centenary of Mary Christieõs 

death in 2017, the Wycombe High School Guild 

has been raising funds to restore her grave 

which has fallen into a state of disrepair  (see 

below - photo taken in 2012 ). 

Jackie Kay 

 

Requisitioned for military purposes  
Photo courtesy of Wycombe High School archives  

Temporary wartime buildings  when the boys moved out!  
Photo Courtesy of SWOP HWS:02797  

Wartime accommodation on the London Road Above 
Bedford House is on the left; Below Oxcroft House  


